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  Gulf adds additional alloying experience to Board  

  
 
Gulf Minerals Corporation Limited (ASX: GMC) is pleased to advise shareholders of a significant 
addition to the company’s board with the appointment of Paul O'Shaughnessy as non-executive 
Metallurgical Director. 
 

 
     
 
Paul is a metallurgical engineer with some 40 years of industry experience which includes smelting 
operations producing both bulk and speciality manganese alloys. 
 
He is a graduate from the Royal School of Mines, Imperial College, University of London with a 
Bachelor of Science Metallurgy with Honours.  
 
He commenced his career in ferroalloy plant operations in South Africa, followed by employment 
with a major global metallurgical engineering consulting group before moving back into production 
as Plant Manager for a substantial Saudi Arabian ferroalloy company. Paul now operates his own 
consulting business which includes advising on the manufacturing of ferroalloys. 
 
Paul’s appointment as director rounds out the board’s experience and skills in manganese 
exploration, mining, processing and marketing together with the Chairman's well recognized 
corporate governance background.  
 
Non-executive Marketing Director, Michael Walters, commented …….. "I have known Paul for many 
years and have always been very impressed with the depth of his knowledge and wide experience 
in the alloying industry. Gulf are most fortunate he is joining our board so the company may draw 
upon his practical experience as we move into the engineering, construction and operating phases 
of our smelter enterprise". 

 
 


